
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 4 February 2004 

22. EVENTS COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
 The Board resolved to adopt the following recommendations: 
 
 Neighbourhood Week 
 
 1. That Devonshire Tea provided at Innes Courts, as a more cost-effective option. 
 
 2. That the Committee provide the scones for the afternoon tea to be held at Wesley Home  and 

ask Wesley to provide the tea and coffee. 
 
 3. That another event be hosted at Manse Place in 2004. 
 
 4. That the colouring competition be continued, but with a prize for the child, not the school, and 

that Board members target schools and churches to raise the profile of the event. 
 
 5. That no more funding be provided for Neighbourhood Week walks and the money be utilised in 

other ways. 
 
 6. That a morning tea be provided for a Walk n Talk programme, to take place during 

Neighbourhood Week 2004. 
 
 7. That information kits no longer be sent to Neighbourhood Support groups. 
 
 8. That the launch for Neighbourhood Week take place in Northlands Mall in the last weekend of 

September, prior to the local government elections. 
 
 9. That Neighbourhood Week balloons be printed, to be given away at the launch. 
 
 10. That a BBQ or supper be held to acknowledge residents groups’ contributions in the 

neighbourhood.  
 
 11. That the Assistant Community Adviser apply for a grant of $6,000 from 2004/05 Project Funding 

to assist with Neighbourhood Week 2004. 
 
 12. That the Committee review whether costs for bouncy castles should be covered. 
 
 Children’s Day 
 
 13. That the Fendalton/Waimairi and Burwood/Pegasus Community Boards be approached to ask if 

they wished to contribute to Children’s Day 2004. 
 
 


